
                 
 

Monday 5th December 2022 |  Week 9 Term 4 

A MESSAGE FROM THE RELIEVING PRINCIPAL NIKKI MUDGE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

To all of the Dubbo West Community, 

Thank you again for your help and support across the term  whilst I have been at your school. 

Due to the very busy time of the year with staffing, finance et, I have returned to Dubbo South 

Public School for the last two weeks of the school term. I have been working with your new 

Principal—Mrs Jody Hall, who will commence at Dubbo West in 2023. She is very excited and 

will be a positive leader for your school. 

Mrs Nikki Mudge will be Relieving Principal for the remainder of the school year. Please phone 

the school for an appointment to see her if you wish to discuss any issues or concerns.  

All the best and enjoy a safe Christmas when you get there! 

Sharon Murray  

Principal  

Dubbo South Public School 

 

Dear Parents & Carers, 

I will be relieving for the next two weeks whilst we eagerly await the arrival of Mrs Jody Hall to 

Dubbo West Public School as the Principal. I thank you for your continued support and 

commitment to the students at our school and I look forward to the next few weeks.  

Year 6-7 Orientation Day 

On Tuesday 6th December and Wednesday 7th December for Year 6 students attending Dubbo 

College South & Delroy Campuses. These students will be engaged in a variety of activities and 

mini lessons to promote a smooth transition to high school.  

Presentation Day  

Our annual presentation assembly will be held Wednesday 14th December 2022 next week. 

This will be held in the school hall at 10am. Parents and carers of award recipients will be 

advised by the end of this week. 

Administration Building 

Thankyou to our school community that have so patiently worked with us whilst the building 

has been happening your support does not go unnoticed, but it is time for us to move into the 

new space. Our new School Administration building will be opened from Wednesday 7th 

December and the bottom East St gate will be operational from 8:30am. Please note that the 

office hours for school are 8:30am-3:30pm. We look forward to you having access to our new 

space. We appreciate your patience as the removalists will still be onsite moving the last of the 

administration items into the new space. We apologise in advance for any inconvenience this 

may cause during this time.  

School as Community Centre Gate will only be operational for visitors only to the centre from 

Wednesday 7th December . 

The original Pre School entry will now be accessible for families from Wednesday 7th 

December also.                                                     
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IMPORTANT 

 

Please keep an eye on 

our Parent Portal & 

Facebook for regular 

updates and 

information. 

Important 
Dates to 

Remember 
6th December & 7th 

December 2022 

Year 6 Transition 

Wednesday 6th December 
2022 

School Administration Building 
Opens 

Friday 9th December 2022 

Electronic Reports Accessible 

Wednesday 14th December 
2022 

End of Year Awards 
Presentation 10am 

Thursday 15th December 
2022 

End of Term Reward– Colour 
Run 

Friday 16th December 2022 

Last day of School for Term 4 
2022 



                 
 

Relieving Principal section continued 

The front rolling gate is now automatic and will be locked between 9:15pm & 2:55pm requiring you to ring the             

intercom for entry to the school. Please ensure students are at school on time to prevent congestion at the front office.   

Bikes will now be kept in the front courtyard of the Administration area of the school.  

Semester Two Reports 

Student reports will be accessible electronically via the Parent Portal  on Friday 9th December.                                        

https://dubbowestp.sentral.com.au/portal  

You will receive a linking code for your child via email in the coming days and to access the portal please see the        

attached instructions. You will need to have your child linked to your Parent portal account to access these documents. 

Paper copies of reports will be sent home on Wednesday 14th December.  

Please Note: Semester 1 reports 2023 will be electronic and only printed on request.  

See the information sheet for more information and the various ways you can access the parent portal.  

Canteen 

Starting Wednesday 7th December Burgie’s Burger Bar will be supplying our lunch orders only. Orders can be made via 

the My School Connect App, calling in there or phoning 6885 2498. Please remember there is only one order delivery 

per day, if your child requires food for second break, please include this with your first break order. Orders will be      

delivered at 11:15am. 

Unfortunately, the tender process for the DWPS school canteen has not had any applications. Due to staffing shortages, 

we are unable to open the school canteen and we will be using Burgie’s Burger Bar to support the access of food for 

families for the next two weeks of school.  

School Development Days  

Students will finish school for Term 4 on Friday 16 December 2022. This is due to an additional School Development 

Day announced for staff across NSW public schools. School Development Days allow our staff to participate in            

professional learning that was put on hold due to COVID-19 staffing pressures and to plan for 2023 to ensure we meet 

the needs of our students. 

School Arrangements for 2023  

Return to School Dates: 

Preschool P1 Class, Years 1-6 Tuesday 31st January 2023. 

Kindergarten Thursday 2nd February 2023 -Best Start appointment letters times went out at transition to                    

Kindergarten. If you have missed the transition to school program, please call the school to ensure your child is enrolled 

and has an allocated time for these assessments to take place.  

First Day Arrangements for 2023 

On arrival students will be co-ordinated into spaces around the school to know who their new class teachers are and 

where they will be located in the school.  

 Early Stage 1 will meet in the Library 

 Stage 1 will meet in the hall  

 Stage 2 will meet under C-Block 

 Stage 3 will meet upstairs in C-Block 

Thank you again for your support. 

 

Nikki Mudge 

Relieving  Principal 

Dubbo West Public School 

‘Where Individuals Matter’ 

 



                 
 

Wilay’s Classroom 

This Term Students in the Wilay's Classroom have enjoyed investigating the behaviour and properties of gases. They 
have planned and performed experiments to compare the viscosity of liquids, considering and controlling variables to 
ensure the experiment is a fair test. Finally, students investigated the effect of heating and cooling matter, using their 
practical observations of gases to make inferences for liquids and solids. -Miss Rhiannon Fennell 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 Graduation 

It was with much privilege that I was able to deliver some final words on behalf of the staff at Dubbo West Public School 
and congratulate our 2022 graduating class on Thursday 1st December. It goes without saying that our teachers have 
been the biggest motivators along the way and have moulded their teachings around our year 6 students. The Teachers 
have given them the opportunities to grow into the world around us and discover their true potential. We are confident 
that they are ready for the big transition from the familiar faces and surrounds of Dubbo West Public School, to the new 
routines, teachers and classmates. Year 6 should all be so proud of themselves and how far you have come and how 
many things they have achieved. Sometimes challenges got in front of them, but they all showed perseverance and 
proved otherwise. Each and every one of them have achieved something great, something incredible, over the course 
of your time at Dubbo West Public School.  

We wish them all the best .- Ms Lea Harris Stage 3 Assistant Principal  

 



                 
 

3/4D Classroom 

3/4D have been studying poetry in English this semester. The students have learnt about haiku poems which are a   

three-line poem that originated from Japan. They planned and composed their own haiku poems about nature. 

In Mathematics, students have been learning a range of strategies to assist them when subtracting small and large   

numbers. These include number lines and regrouping. 

In Art, students continue to study famous Artists. They learnt about Roy Fox Lichtenstein who was an American pop   

artist. Students created their own pop art using fluorescent colours. 

Miss Dorman-3/4D 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



                 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


